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Launching of TTJ Batch 12 in Cebu 

The TotusTuus Journey (TTJ) batch 12 in Cebu was formally launched last August 25, 

2013 with 71 participants coming from the different parishes in the Archdiocese of Cebu. Most 

of the participants are parish lay leaders, members of Legion of Mary, religious sisters, students 

and ordinary people who desire to deepen their faith in God through St. Louis-Marie de 

Montfort’s Total Consecration to Jesus through Mary. It was held at the chapel of the Montfort 

Missionaries Postulancy and Mission House in Minglanilla, Cebu. The celebration started at 

eight in the morning by the praying of the Holy Rosary followed by the celebration of the Holy 

Eucharist presided by the Superior of the SMM Philippine Delegation, Rev. Fr. Paul Arnel 

Lucero, SMM, with Rev. Fr. Norwyn Baydo, SMM and Rev. Fr. Francis Tacio, SMM. The event is 

hosted by the members of TTJ batch 9 and batch 11 with the support and the presence of the 

members of the previous batches. After the Mass the introduction to the 33-day program 

followed and the first session was given by Fr. Paul Arnel. Then, lunch was served. 

       -Nicolasito “Br. Nick” B. Catingan 

         TTJ Cebu-Batch 11 
 


